
FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Hello everyone, 
 

CLASS PLACEMENTS for 2022 

 

At the beginning of next week our teachers will begin the process 

of creating classes for 2022. To do this we take a number of 

aspects into account in making our decisions, including parent 

requests, social, emotional and educational needs and student 

friendships; we give considerable thought to the placement of 

every student. If you have a specific educational request for us to 

consider in this process, please contact the Office to request a 

link to the electronic request form this week (please see last page 

of the newsletter). These requests will only be considered if they 

are using the appropriate form, and they must be educationally 

based.  

 

This MUST be completed by this Friday 22nd October so that 

our process can begin early next week with all relevant 

information. After this date it is highly likely that we will NOT be 

able to action your request. The process is incredibly complicated 

– one change has significant effect on student friendships, class 

numbers, and other parent requests.  

 

We will do our best to meet your educational requests, and 

where this proves challenging, we will have further discussions 

with families.  
 

Also, if you are aware that your child/ren (grade 5 2021 and 

below) will not be attending Hagley Farm School next year please 

let us know by this Friday October 22nd, as this information has 

significant impact on the structure and size of classes, as well as 

friendship and parent requests. 
 

Thank you. 

 

Jeanagh Viney 

Jeanagh Viney 

Principal  

 

 

Hagley Farm School 

Department of Education 

12th October 

October 

22nd  Country Gold Cricket Selection 

  trials 

23rd-24th Grade 3/4 Northern Basketball 

  Championships 

25th  Grade 3-6 swimming trials 

28th  Crazy Hair Day - fundraiser for 

  Epilepsy Tasmania 

29th  Professional Learning Day - 

  no school for students  
 

November  

1st  Public Holiday - no school 

2nd  Grade 3-6 Swimming Carnival - 

  no spectators 

22nd – 23rd Country Gold Cricket Carnival 
 

December 

Fri 3rd  NMPSSA Swimming Carnival 

  (TBC) - no spectators 

Wed 8th Grade 4/5/6 Concert - featuring 

  4/5 Thrush, 5/6 Chatterton, 

  Cini and Hawkins  

  (a live streamed event) 
 

Fri 10th Grade 3-5 Presentation  

  Assembly 
 

Tues 14th Early Childhood Assembly 

  Grade 6 Presentation Assembly 

Wed 15th Leaver’s Dinner 

Thurs 16th Last Day of School for 2021 



 

CRAZY HAIR DAY - THURSDAY 28th OCTOBER 

 

On Thursday 28th October, Student Parliament will be holding a Crazy Hair Day as a fund-

raiser for Epilepsy Tasmania.   

Students are asked to bring a gold coin donation and wear their hair in a ‘crazy way’ for 

that day.  We thank you in advance for your support of this worthy cause. 

STUDENT IN THE SPOTLIGHT  
 

Jack. M spent the first week of the school holidays representing Tasmania at 

the National Youth Championships. He played amazingly well and was 

awarded MVP for Tassie for the tournament and was also presented with a 

Queensland bulls playing top from the Queensland team after they 

acknowledged him as the MVP of the game between Tassie and the 

Queensland Bulls.  
 

GOOD LUCK TO OUR 3/4 BASKETBALL CHAMPIONSHIP TEAMS  

COMPETING THIS WEEKEND!   

Wishing our Grade 3/4 Basketball Teams all the very best wishes for their Championship Carnival games 

this weekend at the Silverdome and Elphin Sports Centre. Have fun, play hard and fair.  

SINGFEST 

In the last week of Term 3, the Hagley Vocal Group performed at Singfest. Singfest is a choral celebration involving 

hundreds of primary students from schools in Northern Tasmania. It was held at the Albert Hall. Each school 

sings one song, Hagley sang ‘Four Chords’ and not only did they sound superb, they were entertaining and 

engaging. Laughter could be heard from the audience at the appropriate places and smiles of enjoyment were 

everywhere to be seen. Students from all 7 schools, then came together to sing as a mass choir. The sound of so 

many voices is a special thing and it is such a unique experience for our students. Thank you to Mrs Cherie 

Partridge for her organisation of this event not only for our students but also for all of the students in Northern 

Tasmania. Mrs Partridge is part of the organising committee and on the night she also conducted the mass choir 

and accompanied them on the piano.  

Well done to our students who performed at Singfest. Before they performed there was a great deal of nervous 

excitement but up on stage they were courageous. They displayed self-confidence and emanated so much love for 

singing. As a school, we are incredibly proud of their performance and of the ongoing work, Mrs Cherie Partridge 

does.  



NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 

Reading at Home 
 

Here are some more reading at home and reading in the holidays photos.  If you capture your reading at home 

experience on camera please send your photos in.  (Email below). 
 

Beau and Harvey reading at bedtime… and Delta reading by the beach on Flinders Island! 

Reading everyday makes a big difference over time.  Remember that it’s not all about children reading to parents, it is 

also about having someone read aloud to them.  Can you add 5 minutes, 10 minutes or even 15 minutes of read aloud 

time to your family’s routine? 
 

Happy reading from the Library Team – Mrs Jessica Marston (Teacher-Librarian) and Mrs Bronwyn Walker 

(Library Technician).  jessica.marston@education.tas.gov.au  

eSmart News –  

There have been a number of documentaries aired recently that shine a light on the problems associated with the 

online world.  The Children in the Pictures is one of these.  As parents we need to be aware of these dangers in 

order to make informed decisions about when to give our children access to their own devices and access to social 

media.  We simply cannot ignore our experts on child safety, mental health and trauma, such as Michelle Mitchell, who 

are saying that these documentaries are a MUST as we guide our children in their online life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.screenaustralia.gov.au/the-screen-guide/t/the-children-in-the-pictures-2021/36520 

Mrs Lauren Beams, Mrs Nicole Eyles, Mrs Jessica Marston – eSmart Team 

 



GRADE 5/6 REGIONAL PRIMARY SCHOOL BASKETBALL CHAMPIONSHIPS   

5/6 Girls Div 2 

The 5/6 girls’ basketball team was made up of eight girls Chelsea R, 

Georgie R, Ava F, Sarah O, Isabella M, Paige Y, Jasmine M, and I, Lottie 

B. We had moved up a division from last year, so we were in div two. 

On Saturday the 16th our first game was at the Silverdome against 

Sacred Heart. It was a tough game and we ended up losing. Our next 

game was at Elphin Sports Centre against Scotch we lost that one as 

well. Then we played St Leonards at Elphin again. I think we were all so 

tired after two hard games that we were just dragging behind, so we 

lost that too. The next day we had an 8:50am game at the Silverdome 

which was our last game, and we were up against Riverside who were 

meant to be pretty good. In the first quarter we were up by a goal, but 

we just couldn’t keep it up. It was our best game by far though. We 

improved so much as a team over the two days it was incredible! We 

weren’t in it to win it. We were in it to have fun and we certainly did. I 

am sincerely thankful to Robyn Gibson our outstanding coach who put in a lot of her effort and gave up her weekend 

to coach us again, Lisa Gibson who helped coach and really boosted us up, Kisha Bosworth our magnificent manager, 

Miss K who chose us to be in the team and ran our trainings, and last but not least our crowd who encouraged us to 

keep on going. Good luck to the 3/4 teams for next weekend! 

Report by Lottie. 

 

5/6 Boys Div 2  

On Saturday, the 5/6 Div2 Boys basketball team played at Elphin Sports 

Centre against St Leonard’s Primary and then against Punchbowl 

Primary at the Silverdome getting 2 very convincing wins.  Everyone 

played well as a team, tried really hard and had lots of fun!  

On Sunday we had an early game at Elphin against Riverside who were 

a better match for us. It was an exciting close game but we lost, which 

meant that we played off in a final at the  Silverdome for 3rd place. We 

lost against another Riverside team who were much taller than us. Miss 

K wished she could have taken the court to help us!! Jack, Josh, Caleb, 

Lincoln, Isaac, Ethan, Cooper and Evan thank Miss K for coaching, Mrs 

Beams for being Team Manager and Hagley families and teachers for 

coming along to support us. It was a great weekend and the boys 

should be very proud of their efforts.  

Report by Evan. 

 

5/6 Boys Div 3 

We are going to start our report off by saying “good job” to the team 

and all the people who helped us. Thank you!  

The first game was nerve - wrecking! We started off well but dropped 

off near the end and ended up losing by 3 in a close match. The second 

game didn't go as planned but we are sure that everyone still had fun 

even though it was a terrible loss by 20 odd points. We finished third in 

our division and had one game left to play on Sunday. That game we 

played extremely well and closed out our tournament in third place 

with a nice win. We would like to thank Josh Bennett for coaching us 

on the weekend and Miss K for training us and all of her work before 

the weekend and Katrina Harris for managing the team and scoring. We 

couldn't have done it without them. Finally to the players - Kobi B, Will 

F, Owen H, Angus C, Mason N, Harry W, Charlie M and Fletcher M - 

What a team! Thank you and great effort everyone!   

Report by Will & Owen  



 

COVID-19 VACCINATIONS FOR STUDENTS AGED 12 AND OVER 

The Tasmanian Government is working hard to provide the COVID-19 vaccination to all Tasmanian’s aged 12 and 

above.  

As you may be aware there have been a number of clinics run in colleges to vaccinate students in years 11 and 12. 

There will also be a small number of regional high schools that will host a vaccine clinic but this is not something that 

will be occurring at high schools in larger population centres at this point in time. 

However, there are a number of different options available for parents to arrange for students aged 12 and above to 

be vaccinated, these include: 

At one of the community clinics across the state. Appointments can be made by visiting www.coronavirus.tas.gov.au/

booking or calling the Public Health Hotline on 1800 671 738. 

1. At participating GPs - contact your local GP directly to make a booking. 

At selected pharmacies  - find one near you at findapharmacy.com.au 

Vaccination is the best way to protect yourself, your family and the wider community from COVID-19. Don’t wait. 

Vaccinate. 

Young people under the age of 16 are encouraged to attend their vaccination appointment with a parent or guardian. 

There are a number of places where you are able to find more information in relation to the COVID-19 vaccine. You 

may like to look at this information with your child to support them in understanding more about the vaccination: 

Information from the Australian Government about COVID-19 vaccines 

Information from the Tasmanian Government about COVID-19 vaccines 

Information from the Western Australia Government through a video presented by Dr Karl Kruszelnicki which 

answers common questions and dispel myths about COVID-19 vaccines. 

 

COUNTRY GOLD HOCKEY  

Ava F, Alice W, Grace P and I, Isabella M were all lucky enough to be chosen to play in the division 1 Country Gold 

Meander Valley Hockey team. Ava F was chosen to be the Vice Captain, along with myself as Captain. On the 10th of 

September both teams (division 1 and 2) played a practice match against the Northern Midlands East team and won! 

On Thursday, 16th and Friday, 17th of September we played a series of 4 games in total. Our 1st against Circular 

Head which we sadly lost but we kept our heads held high and ended up successful against Tamar, North East and 

Northern Midlands East, finishing the carnival in 2nd place. I was very lucky and was elected the teams MVP but all 

team members played extremely well and before we knew it the Country Gold Carnival had finished for another year.  

Report by Isabella M, Captain of the Northern Midlands West Hockey Team  

 

Congratulations to Angus J, India C, Cooper S and Ruby W to be lucky enough to be chosen to represent Hagley in 

the 2021 Div 2 Meander Valley Country Gold Hockey Team. On the 10th September we had a trial match against 

Northern Midlands East to finalise our final teams. On Thursday, 16th and Friday, 17th of September we started our 

competition at St Leonards. On Thursday we played 2 games, our first game we versed Circular Head which was 

definitely one of our toughest games but we still held our heads high and pushed our hardest. The scores ended up  

1- 0. We lost but that was fine with us - we knew that we just had to push  harder in our next game. Our second 

game of the day was against Tamar which wasn't as hard as our previous match. The score ended up as 3-1 which was 

a win for us! On the Friday we played the earliest match of all at 9.00am. We were all feeling sore and tired from 

yesterday and many of us had playing injuries but we still tried our best while versing North East which lead to 

another loss. Our final match was against Northern Midlands East which was definitely a difficult match since they had 

improved their game a lot since our trial matches but we didn't let that get in the way and led us to a win. At the end 

of everyone’s games, all teams came together to announce the winning team of Div 1 and Div 2 which was Circular 

Head and our team tied second with Northern Midlands East which our team are extremely happy with! Nikki from 

Westbury was awarded Most Valuable Player. Also a big thank you to Brent for coaching our team and making this 

such a memorable time. We couldn't have done it without you!  

Report by Ruby   

 



CLASSES FOR 2022 

We are now looking at class structures for 2022. If your child will not be attending Hagley next year, can you please 

let us know as soon as possible, as this will impact on our class placement procedures.  

 The Process 

Teachers share information related to each students’ academic and social needs which is used to create classes. 

Students have the opportunity to provide information about other students that they may wish to work with next 

year. 

Where possible, students will have at least one nominated friend in their class next year. 

If parents have any relevant educational information that they wish to share, this must be in writing through a ‘Request 

for Class Placement’ Online Forms Survey. A link is available through the school office.  

To receive the link, please fill out the request slip contained in today’s newsletter or request one via email. 

Students have the opportunity to identify friends, and so parents do not need to list these on the form. 

The online Form should be completed by Friday October 22nd.  

Things to remember 

Only written requests will be considered. 

If you have a particular request, it needs to be submitted each year. Please do not assume that we will remember or 

continue a request made in the past.  

Do not assume that a particular teacher will be teaching a certain grade next year – there is every likelihood that 

there will be changes for 2022. 

Class structures and combinations may well be different in 2022 than this year. 

  

Please note that while parent requests are considered, it is not always possible to meet a request.                   

The Principal will contact you to discuss your request if necessary.  

  

Notification 

Class placements are notified to parents with booklists, which will be sent home in the last week of term. 

The only review of a student’s class placement that will be considered is where a parent believes the above processes 

have not been followed. Any changes after classes have been finalised only occur in extreme circumstances, as any 

change may have implications for other students.  

Please contact the Principal if you would like further information. 

Jeanagh Viney 

Principal 

Request for Class Placements online form for 2022 

I would like to receive an email link for class placement request form for 2022 

Your Name: _______________________________________________ 

Child’s Name: _________________________________________   2021 Class:  _______ 

             ____________________________________________  2021 Class:  _______ 

             ____________________________________________  2021 Class:   _______ 

Please return this section to the office and a link to a form will be emailed out to you.  


